
 

Good morning, what a scorcher of a week!  I've definitely had home envy this week, although 

no doubt those of you home learning would long to be here.   

 

I just want to reinforce the message that the INSET day on 3rd July is cancelled.  We thought 

it would better suit parents if you had either home learning to do or your children could come 

into school.  The activities and work we had planned for staff on this date are no longer 

relevant to the educational situation we find ourselves in.  I don't at this stage have any further 
information on how September will run.  As I said last week, we are awaiting documentation 

which is promised in early/mid July for us to plan for full pupil return from September.  As 

soon as we have received this information we will communicate any anticipated changes to 

procedures in the school. 

 

Like all schools, there isn't the opportunity for onsite transition this side of the summer term, 

either for new joiners or those leaving and going to secondary.  We have communicated to 

our new YR parents and have set up a specific area on the website for you to engage 

with.  We are also setting up virtual transition for our Squirrels children joining us in 

September.  Parents in year 6 should be receiving communication from secondary schools.  

Again there is a collective agreement in Surrey schools that this will all take place virtually due 

to the stringent regulations in place for primary pupils and protecting the bubbles they are 

in.  Please be assured though that staff join virtual meetings at the end of the school day to 

transition pupil information at every stage.  Once guidance has been clarified and we have 

agreed teaching staffing here for September, I will write to you with the proposed teaching and 

classes.  We are not anticipating mixing any classes, so children should be prepared to move 

up to new year groups with the children in the class they were with prior to the pandemic.  

 

The school will be closed during the summer holidays.  Surrey County Council have taken the 

responsibility for co-ordinating paid for child care with local organisations and 

charities.  Surrey are working with the borough councils to put together packages of 

childcare.  This of course has been delayed due to awaiting government guidance on who, 

what, and where organisations can operate within the social distancing measures.  Once we 

receive information of where these places are available I will forward it to you.  In the 

meantime I would suggest you keep checking on the Surrey County Council website.  Surrey 

have made it clear that these will not be run by schools.  

 

Usually, at this time of year, we hold sports days.  Sadly this year we are unable to do this, 

however we are organising a virtual sports day.  Full details will be shared on Seesaw for you 

to engage with. 
 

Thank you to everyone who participated in the event at the Church of the Good Shepherd;  

children wrote some beautiful prayers in support of eradicating racism in our world.  

 

Wishing you all a good weekend, not long until we get a little bit more freedom!  

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 
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At this time of year we would normally welcome our photographer Nigel into school to take the class photos …. But 

this is not a normal year and we’re going to have to do things differently (like most other things!)  We don’t want 

this year of the children’s schooling not to be recognised so we have arranged for all families to be able to order a 

class photo. 

Next week you will be sent a link to upload a photo of your child.  As we’re 

finishing the year in mufti, the photograph should be in mufti too.  All the photos 

will be collated to produce a class photo - similar to the one illustrated, complete 

with school logo.  You will then be sent a link to the website to order a copy which 

will be posted to you. 

We would really urge everyone to take part in this so that each class has every 

child in it.  You are not obliged to order a copy of the photo, but the school would 

like to keep a copy of all the photos to record this very significant period in the school’s history. 

The links will be sent early next week.  In the meantime, if you have any questions, please email me 

c.anderson@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk       Cath Anderson 

The children took part in the Day of 

Prayer to End Racism held at the 

Church of the Good Shepherd on 

Thursday.  They wrote prayers which 

were laid at the front of church and 

considered how each of us is unique 

in God’s eyes. 

mailto:c.anderson@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk?subject=Class%20Photo


This week’s results are shown below - well done everyone! 

  EYFS/Key Stage 1 Lower Key Stage 2 Upper Key Stage 2 Class 

1st Sadiqah-Noor 

Mehmood 

Emelia Parvin 

 

Theo 

Suwannakhan 

4 Larch 

193,850,474 

2nd Tom Watkins 

  

Alex Watkins Kai Clinch 5 Willow 

81,075,330 

3rd Suvan Khadka Louie Lorch Cameron Blacker 2 Cedar 

64,020,452 

The Church of the Good Shepherd has its own YouTube channel where you can 

access Sunday services, Midweek Thoughts for the Day, Tots Praise, Mighty 

Memory Verses and even Open the Book.  

You can access all this through the church website http://

www.wisleywithpyrford.org/ or go direct to their YouTube channel https://

www.youtube.com/channel/UCimU98PEBETjD1yD5Ya9Pnw 

26th June 2020 Rock Hero Status has been awarded to: 

UKS2 

1st Place:   Cameron Blacker 

2nd Place:   Kai Clinch 

3rd Place:   Jamie Clark 

And the girls are scoring the highest each week in LKS2!!! 

LKS2 

1st Place:  Amina Azeem 

2nd Place: Annie Whyman-Taylor 

3rd Place:  Emilia Parvin 

 
For the biggest improvement in correct answers over the last week.  Well done Rock Stars! 

And back in the lead once AGAIN …. 

1st Place:    Maple Class 

2nd Place:    Elm Class 

3rd Place:    Alder Class 

Keep up the great work everyone!   

https://play.ttrockstars.com/ttrs/online  

http://www.wisleywithpyrford.org/
http://www.wisleywithpyrford.org/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCimU98PEBETjD1yD5Ya9Pnw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCimU98PEBETjD1yD5Ya9Pnw
https://play.ttrockstars.com/ttrs/online


Would you like to join this year's Summer Reading Challenge? 
The programme motivates children to keep reading during the 
long summer months and helps to maintain reading skills and 
confidence. The theme this year is Silly Squad, a celebration of 
funny books, happiness and laughter. 

With the disruption caused by COVID-19, The Reading Agency 
are delivering the 2020 Summer Reading Challenge online 
from June to September. Children can now sign up and create 
their own profile on the Summer Reading Challenge website. 
They set their own challenge to read any amount of books 
during the Challenge, with children being encouraged to read 
anything that makes them happy – whether it be comics, joke 
books, poetry, fiction or non fiction. It can be in digital or print 
format, books they already have at home or from Surrey Li-
braries' e-lending platforms. Along the way children will re-
ceive rewards, play games and earn badges as they discover 
awesome books to read and listen to this summer. Parents can 
also join the Summer Reading Challenge's Facebook 
page where a virtual Let's Get Silly programme is available. 

Surrey Libraries is still planning to run the Summer Reading 
Challenge in libraries once they start reopening. So keep 
checking their website for more information! 

In the light of the COVID-19 crisis and with many schools closed 
we are launching the 100 Great Black Britons home school 
competition open to all age groups. This competition, sponsored 
by The National Education Union (NEU), the largest education 
union in Europe, is a fantastic way for children and young people 
to learn more about the legacy and achievements of Black 
people in Britain and how they helped shape our country. 

https://www.100greatblackbritons.co.uk/   

Inspired by Mrs Tolley’s storytelling 

of The Word Collector on the school 

website, Eliana wrote this poem 

about science. 

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/libraries/borrow-or-renew/ebooks-eaudiobooks-emagazines
https://www.facebook.com/SummerReadingChallengeUK
https://www.facebook.com/SummerReadingChallengeUK
https://www.100greatblackbritons.co.uk/









